BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

MINUTES
October 14, 2014
Council Chamber

CONVENE: 9:00 a.m.
PRESENT:

Councilmember Mike White, Chair
Councilmember Gladys C. Baisa, Member (in 9:15 a.m.)
Councilmember Robert Carroll, Member
Councilmember Elle Cochran, Member (in 9:02 a.m., out 9:43 a.m., in 10:00 a.m.)
Councilmember Donald G. Couch, Jr., Member
Councilmember Stacy Crivello, Member
Councilmember Don S. Guzman, Member (out 10:48 a.m., in 11:10 a.m.)

EXCUSED: VOTING MEMBERS:
Councilmember G. Riki Hokama, Vice-Chair
Councilmember Michael P. Victorino, Member
STAFF:

Michele Yoshimura, Legislative Analyst
Chancy Hopper, Legislative Analyst
Yvette Bouthillier, Committee Secretary
Ella Alcon, Council Aide, Molokai Council Office (via telephone conference bridge)
Denise Fernandez, Council Aide, Lanai Council Office (via telephone conference bridge)
Dawn Lono, Council Aide, Hana Council Office (via telephone conference bridge)

ADMIN.:

Sananda Baz, Budget Director, Office of the Mayor
Scott Teruya, Real Property Tax Administrator, Real Property Division, Department of
Finance (1317-122, BF-76)
Marcy Martin, Senior Real Property Technical Officer, Real Property Division,
Department of Finance (1317-76)
John Rapacz, Planning Program Administrator, Zoning Administration and Enforcement
Division, Department of Planning (BF-122)
William Spence, Planning Director (BF-122)
Keith Regan, Managing Director, Department of Management (BF-126, BF-4(1))
Wendy Taomoto, Capital Improvement Coordinator, Department of Management (BF-126,
BF-4(1))

Mark Walker, Deputy Director, Department of Finance (BF-126)
Jeffrey T. Ueoka, Deputy Corporation Counsel, Department of the Corporation Counsel

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
October 14, 2014

OTHERS:

Sally Raisbeck (BF-4(1))
Joan Mayo, General Manager, Puamana Community Association (BF-122)
Scott Cronce (BF-122)
Thomas Croly, Board Member, Maui Vacation Rental Association (BF-122, BF-76)
Jan Hendrix (BF-76)
Catherine Clark (BF-76)
Margaret McIntyre (BF-76)
Others (10)

PRESS:

Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.

CHAIR WHITE: This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come to order. I'd like to
welcome the Committee members. Chair Hokama and Member Victorino are both excused for
today. And Chair Baisa will be joining us shortly and in the Chambers we have Council
Vice-Chair Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning, and Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning, and Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh I get a shaka sign this morning, wow, and Members Elle Cochran and Gladys
Baisa, oh, Elle just coming in now. So Gladys will be joining us shortly, and this morning we
have Committee Secretary, Yvette Bouthillier, and Legislative Analyst, Michele Yoshimura, and
Chancy Hopper, and at the Administration table we've got Sandy Baz and Jeffrey Ueoka.
MR. BAZ: Aloha.
MR. UEOKA Good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: And with that we'll be starting public testimony and our first testifier this morning is
Sally Raisbeck.

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MS. RAISBECK: Good morning, Mr. Chair. Good morning, Members. This morning's newspaper has
a large article about water being restored to lao Stream. I drove down to the bridge where
Waiehu Beach Road crosses lao Stream, not a drop of water. All of the water in lao Stream is
being diverted above Happy Valley by HC&S. Now you may wonder why I said I was testifying
on BF-4 which is the fiscal year quarterly report. I did that so I could tell you about no water in
the lao Stream, and I would suggest that you have a lot of high-priced legal talent who work for
the County, and that this legal talent should start looking into ways the County can see that water
is restored from mauka to the ocean, which is not now despite the nice articles in The Maui
News. So that's what I came to say, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Raisbeck. Members, any questions for the testifier?
MS. RAISBECK: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Seeing none, thank you very much, Ms. Raisbeck. Our next testifier is Joanne Mayo,
or Joan Mayo, I'm sorry.
MS. MAYO: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. MAYO: I'm Joan Mayo, I'm the General Manager of the Puamana Community Association in
Lahaina. We have 230 townhome type units and so the reason I'm here to talk to you is one,
very much in support of BF-122. And our only concern with it that we wanted to share with you
and I did put in writing last week was the use of the word condominium throughout the,
throughout the ordinance. It really sort of takes us out of the picture. We're working very hard
to stay in the picture. We were just approved for TVR last August and it's really been embraced
by our owners. It's doing really well over there and so we're hopeful to be more part of the
process instead of filling out the condominium unit use declarations.
CHAIR WHITE: Does that conclude your testimony?
MS. MAYO: That concludes for me.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and thank you, Ms. Mayo, for being here and
for helping put this through. Now your concern is the, having to fill out the report, the?
MS. MAYO: No, it's actually in the ordinance the word condominium is used quite a bit and that
doesn't apply to us unless there's a definition for condominium that, that's maybe larger than the
one we're aware of. That's the only issue that we have with it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay but you, do you guys have a, some sort of association that can fill
out the report if we switch the wording?
MS. MAYO: Yes, I do that, I did it last year even though we were brand new. We got approved in
August, all, the owners filled it out and I submitted it to the County and the State last year. Well
this year to the State, last year to the County.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
MS. MAYO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Thank you, Ms. Mayo.
MS. MAYO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Next testifier is Scott Cronce. And I apologize if I'm not pronouncing it correctly.
MR. CRONCE: That's perfect, that's how it's pronounced. Good Morning. So I'm the homeowner of
1484 Halama Street and I wanted to talk a little bit about the short-term rental permit process and
the increase that I saw now. So let's see, I was applicant number 6 and I'm current number 17
that I got in 2013. This, the yearly increase is pretty substantial, it's about 15,000 right now.
About 200 a year for the permit, which seems very reasonable, it's about a 1,000 a year for the
commercial insurance policy on top of the regular homeowner's insurance, but the big increase
really is the tax. Now that we're classified as a Hotel and a Resort up from the Residential, this
year's tax bill is 27,660. So that's an increase from the last year of 13,831. So Ijust wanted to
give an example of that by doing the right thing and getting my permit I'm now paying an extra
15,000 a year. Yeah, I'm at permit number 17, I know there's around a 100 of us who done the
right thing. But there are many other people who haven't and it seems like it would be difficult
for somebody to look at that increase that they're gonna go through to get a permit right now and
actually do it. So I think the increase in tax rate is gonna keep people from doing the right thing.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Cronce. Members, questions for the testifier? Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and thank you, Mr. Cronce, for being here. The
bill before us though is gonna essentially reduce the tax rate. Is that, are you in support of that
or...?
MR. CRONCE: Yes, I'm in support of that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, I wasn't sure, thank you.
MR. CRONCE: I'm okay paying more than Residential 'cause I am renting out the home. It's just the
huge increase to the Resort tax is just -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. CRONCE: --it's really high.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you very much for your
testimony. Our next testifier is Thomas Croly.
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Committee. Thomas Croly, testifying on behalf of the Maui
Vacation Rental Association. There's two items on the agenda that I'd like to make comment
on. One is BF-122 and that's the tax for Puamana and then the other is the short-term rental tax.
You might look at these and say aren't they similar issues and in some ways they are. But I
wanna draw a distinction between them. First on the Puamana issue, that property is a planned
unit development which is kind of a hybrid, it doesn't fit into our zoning categories in a normal
way. But it's essentially been developed in similar to a condominium complex. You have
228 homes sitting on 28 acres sharing common space. The way that it's been proposed to handle
their tax classification is similar or identical to the way we handle it with condominiums, and I
think that, that's consistent, fair, and correct. And I would support the, you know, them being
taxed in that way. A short-term rental home is not the same, now kind of shifting gears to the
short-term rental taxation. Specifically because unlike a condo, you're not able to build a
short-term rental out to the same level of development that you can in a condominium unit, for
example, 228 units on 29 acres is more than ten or nine units per acre. So there's the density is
very high there relative to a single-family, oceanfront home like the last testifier you heard who
has a quarter acre on the oceanfront, and he just has his one home. His short-term rental permit
is not allowing him to build that out to maximum capacity and thus share the taxation among
multiple units. So his short-term rental permit limits him to only renting out that home and a
maximum of six bedrooms and they all must be rented to a single party. So that makes the, the
bite of that additional tax far greater, and those limitations that are put on the short-term rental
home permit make it a less valuable thing, it's not increasing the value of the property, he, when
he sells the house he can't sell it with the permit or with the right to continue short-term rental
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use. Therefore we believe that it's not appropriate to put the short-term rentals in the Hotel tax
classification. What we did think was appropriate with respect to that would be taxing the house,
taxing the building at the Hotel tax rate but leaving the land at its underlying zoning. The
Department didn't feel that they could administrate that properly. So while MVRA felt that was
the most fair way to go the most fair way to go about the taxation, the building that we're
allowing you to use for short-term rental, we're going to tax at a Hotel rate, but your land that
we're not giving you any greater land rights are, is going to continue to be taxed at zoning. We
thought made the most sense but if it can't be administrated we did the math using the
Commercial tax rate, and using the Commercial tax rate it came out to pretty close to the same
for most of the taxpayers. For someone with a very high value oceanfront property where there's
a lot of value in the land, with a very small house on it, he's actually going to get hurt by this
Commercial taxation. Because the land value brings the total value up, his small, modest cottage
that might be sitting there doesn't necessarily rent for the maximum that he could get for that
location. So he is somewhat hurt by it. But overall when I average out the 100 or so that are,
that have gotten permits so far, the Commercial tax category which is approximately a 22 percent
increase in tax bill that the person would get over their Residential rate, it comes out pretty close
to the same as if I, if we were to separate the land and the building and tax them at different
rates. So I think that, that is a fair proposal for the short-term rental folks and that again it is
distinctly different than condominiums and in this case Puamana, with respect to how they get
treated in the tax Code. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Croly, for coming down, and also
having that you previously and explaining the, the tax categorizations. But I recently received a
call that was concerning to me and I wanted to ask you, and that call was synonymous with that
example that you had just given, a beachfront property which was, that has a small dwelling on
there that is being used as a vacation rental. But the owners of that property is a long-time
Hawaiian family and that property has been in their family for generations and generations, and
of course they invested in, you know, vacation rentals down there, but and their concern was if
that, if it were to increase in taxes on that particular case it would basically almost like take them
out of the ability to pay for their, you know, property taxes, and they're just barely making it. So
how do you propose to do, I guess solve that particular issue? Is it, I mean you're basically
saying okay, it's okay for those people on the beachfront properties assuming they have the
money to pay the higher tax.
MR. CROLY: Yeah. I agree with you that it's not ideal to set up the taxation in such a way that it
forces the person to maximize the building that he has sitting there if he's sitting on a high value
piece of land. Can I guess that the one you're talking about is done in Makena?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yes.

I
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MR. CROLY: Okay. I'm familiar with that property. I'm familiar with when the owners lived on the
property and operated it as a bed and breakfast when they were living full time on the property
and operating it as a bed and breakfast and rented out the rooms. Later the owners sold their
share of that, of the property to other family members or they sold out of it and moved away, and
now the house is used fully as a short-term rental and no one lives there. If someone lived there,
they could be eligible for a, you know, a homeowner exemption and that would bring their taxes
back down to where they were before. But the decision that they made to rent the home out as a
short-term rental, yes, it puts them in this position and whether there's a, you know, again the
taxation method that we originally proposed which was building at one rate, the Hotel rate and
land remaining at its underlying zoning would have helped them tremendously because their
building value is not real high. But I agree that they're penalized more through this increase.
But again without the permit, their taxation would be Residential taxation because no one lives
there full time. They wouldn't get the homeowner benefit. So their tax rate would be I think
$5.86 per thousand. With the what we're proposing here if it goes to Commercial it would go to
$6.83 per thousand. So proportionally that difference is 22 percent, and it shouldn't be enough
that completely throws them, you know, there them off the property and they can't afford to pay
their taxes. But I do understand the concern particularly from someone who has been doing it for
years, and years, and years, like them, and then the laws come and they change and all of a
sudden they're faced with a much higher tax bill. I agree that, that's a concern.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: That's my concern as well, Chair. Thank you.
MR. CROLY: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Just for clarity is it your understanding that if we don't change the way that it's
applied that they will be subject to the Resort tax?
MR. CROLY: Right, in the past year everyone who got a permit was charged the Hotel/Resort taxation
and that's a 63 percent increase over the Residential taxation. So the last testifier that you heard
from who pointed out that his taxes went from $13,000 up to $28,000, that would be similar to
these folks down in Makena in terms of the change that they experienced. So the change that
we're asking for should reduce their taxation from what it is now to, you know, to the
Commercial rate. We do have an anomaly going on right now in the way the law is written, and
that is if someone has a conditional permit as opposed to a short-term rental permit that is
allowing their short-term rental use they're actually getting a break on their taxation. They're,
we've actually put those folks who are permitted under a conditional permit in the same tax
category as bed and breakfast operators where there's a requirement that you live on your home.
In the proposed ordinance you would, to fall into that category, the same as the bed and breakfast
if you were permitted by a conditional permit you would have to live on your home, it, live in the
property, on the property. If you don't live on the property then you would get treated the same
as the short-term rental folks are and be in the Commercial. So there are a few properties out
there, Oprah happens to own one of them that have a permit allowing short-term rental use by a
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conditional permit who are actually getting a benefit right now, a tax benefit from that permit.
They're getting a lower tax rate than if they didn't have that permit. The bill that's before you
today will rectify that problem.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any further questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you -MR. CROLY: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: --very much Mr. Croly, and I'd like to recognize the presence of our Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair -CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: --sorry for being late.
CHAIR WHITE: Our next testifier in the Chambers is Jan Hendrix.
MS. HENDRIX: Sorry, my ears are not working.
CHAIR WHITE: That's okay, sometimes I'm told that I speak too softly so.
MS. HENDRIX: Hi, I'm Jan Hendrix, and I own a home in the Lahaina area and I got a short-term
rental permit in 2013, and I, my first rentals were in November of '13, and I got classified the tax
as a Hotel/Resort for my three-bedroom, two-bath home, and my taxes, of course I'm, I realized I
was gonna lose the homeowner exemption 'cause I moved out of my house. So but my taxes
went from 4,000 to 14,000 real estate taxes and in addition to paying for the permit and all the
fees and the, you have to have insurance and all those inspections to get the permit and all that
stuff. On my street, so like two blocks, there's nine homes, four of them are illegal vacation
rentals, and two of us on the street are legal, and we're both being harshly, really harshly
punished. I haven't, I think one month I actually covered my expenses. So every month I have
to, which finger do I eat this month? It's tough, yeah, so, you know, bed and breakfasts have the
Commercialized Residential tax category and that makes sense to me, and I kind of thought
that's what was gonna happen when I get my permit, 'cause that's basically what it is, is
Commercialized Residential. There are people with short-term vacation rental homes who live
on property, you know, so it's like if that's the only difference of B&B, the owner lives on
property well, some short-term rental permit holders do live on their property. I happen not to,
but I could build a cottage if I had money and live on my property. So I mean there's, the only
thing that's constraining me from doing that is finances. So the, that little hair that's being split
about well, short-term rental owners don't live on the property. That's not really, that won't
really hold up over time, because there are people right now who live on their property who have
a short-term rental permit and they're being classified as Hotel/Resort. And the old transient
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vacation rental permit holders their class, they're Residential, Commercialized Residential. So
I'm just voting and I'm testifying here to you guys, please make it fair. The short-term rental
permit is really the same basically as a B&B or as the old TVR. We're doing the same thing,
we're not, you know, my house is not a resort, it's not, doesn't have a pool, doesn't have any of
that stuff. It's just a giving people the experience of living in a house in a residential area verses
the Westin, and that's what TVRs do and that's what short-term rentals and bed and breakfasts
do. So just let's be fair with everybody.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Hendrix. Members, questions to the testifier? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and thank you, Ms. Hendrix, for being here. I
just want a clarification from you, it's your understanding that, or your testimony that B&Bs and
short-term rentals are doing the same thing?
MS. HENDRIX: T, there's a old T, people that are permitted as TVRs, that's exactly the same thing as
a short-term vacation rental.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, I'm talking, no, you, I thought I heard you say that B&Bs.
MS. HENDRIX: And B&Bs do, we're filling the same ecological niche, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, just to clarify and set the record straight, B&Bs require the home
owner to be at home and then therefore it has to be their primary residence and if you have a
primary residence normally -MS. HENDRIX: I understand, right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --you would get the homeowner exemption -MS. HENDRIX: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --we don't allow the home owner exemption because, but we still
require them to be at home, so we gave 'em something for it being their primary residence and
also
MS. HENDRIX: And did you hear me say that lots of short-term rental permit holders, the new ones
and -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understood.
MS. HENDRIX: --they live on their property and I could live on my property.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And the issue there was people asked for to be able to live on the
property but not full time. The B&B people have to live there full time and if they leave they are
required to shut down their B&B.
MS. HENDRIX: I don't mean to contradict you but I know short-term rental permit holders that live on
the property. I have a main house, I could build a cottage and live on my property full time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understood, they asked to do that, they could get the B&B if they live
on the property at the same time, so they chose to get a short-term rental permit. So if you go the
B&B route you get the commercialized rate. We are gonna go, I mean that's what this bill, if it
passes would bring you down from -MS. HENDRIX: That's alright, I'm just asking COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --to Commercial.
MS. HENDRIX: --to have it be fair.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
MS. HENDRIX: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you, Ms. Hendrix.
The next testifier is Catherine Clark.
MS. CLARK: Aloha, Chair White and Council members.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha.
MS. CLARK: Well, today is the day. And I really can't help but smile about it, I mean we have waited
so long for this. It real, it really feels good to reach this final point. One of the last stumbling
blocks to applicants coming forward has been the uncertainty about the tax rate. There's no
doubt that the STR properties need to pay something for the right to legally short-term rent their
home. But we are asking for that something to be reasonable. As an industry we want to be sure
that all types of properties can rent, small, modest homes to large luxurious homes, an old home
on a oceanfront piece of land, or a cute family style home Upcountry. We don't want an STR
permit to be something that only the wealthy can afford. We don't want to see that only a home
renting for a very high nightly rate can justify the expense. To give you an ... (clears throat)...
excuse me, an example of one extreme. There's an older oceanfront home in Paia, with a permit.
At the Hotel and Resort tax rate it takes over 55 occupied nights just to pay the property tax. If
occupancy is 70 percent that would be 78 calendar nights. That doesn't include the
County-required insurance or the permit fees, or the work that needed to be done to meet the
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health and safety standards. That's 55 nights just for the property tax. This would compare to an
average of 5.72 occupied nights for the hotels to pay their property tax. The STR properties are
abiding by a very strict set of rules, the need to meet specific health and safety requirements.
The permit is not transferable so they are not building a business to be sold in the future. They
are not acquiring any development rights. Having an STR permit does not in any way increase
the value of their property. All they are doing is asking for the right to let somebody sleep in
their home for less than 180 nights at a time. But beyond the numbers, I wanted to paint a bit of
a picture of the benefits of these homes particularly on the North Shore. When the homes are
full the restaurants are full, and people are shopping in Paia and Makawao. The existence of
these homes employs people such as myself and the staff that I employ. It has provided jobs for
budding entrepreneurs, the gardeners, the maintenance crews, housekeeping crews, and even
smaller than that the high school student that does grocery shopping for guests that arrive late in
the evening. All of these people can work in their community -MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. CLARK: --without driving to Kahului or the South or West Sides. I encourage you to the option of
an STR available for every type of home. A tax category of Commercial would be an increase
over the Residential rate but would still be reasonable and an appropriate increase in taxation.
Thank you so much.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much. The next
testifier is Margaret McIntyre.
MS. MC1NTYRE: Aloha, Chairman White, and Council members, and thank you for giving us this
opportunity to be able to speak about this. I think the main, I was just listening to Cathy's, she
said just about everything I would say. But I am a property owner, and we've had a, we've been
having short-term rental in our cottage for long, long time, we live in Kuau. And as soon as it
was possible, we've always been, we've always had our taxes with, from the beginning when we
first started and been very upfront about what we've been doing. We had a bed and breakfast
permit for several years and that's because we lived in the main house and we rented out our
cottage. Basically we're running the same operation but we built a little house next door and
even though I can still see my cottage, we then didn't fall under the same consideration and I
thought maybe the County would allow me to, but I was very clearly pointed out that we needed
to reapply and get a different kind of a permit which is what we are doing, we have a short-term
rental permit. And it's the same question for us, it's the taxes and the fairness, and when we,
when I applied for the second permit, I was told that we would probably be falling into
something similar to the bed and breakfasts, which seems an extremely fair type of tax to be
putting on having a commercial operation in a residential place. And I also would like to include
what Cathy was saying about the kind of different experiences people can have, 'cause I know
myself when I travel I don't want to go to a hotel. I really would like to experience what that
place is all about really and culturally and everything else, and our little neighborhood has, is a
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very mixed area and very interesting. It has a bit of the old, a bit of the new, a bit of all kinds of
things. And so our property bill like everybody else's went up, more than doubled once we
moved from, I mean originally we were Homeowners and then we went to the Commercial
Residential, and I would just like to support if possible that we could also be considered to have
this Commercial Residential so that we can, I haven't got the, to continue to, you know, be able
to operate our business. I don't have all my figures of how many nights exactly it would take us
to pay our taxes, but it's probably at least, you know, it's a couple of months worth of just to pay
the taxes. So I don't have anything new to add. I'm just as Cathy was saying we supply jobs for
people and it's a very nice business to be in to be able to share this with people, with visitors
from all parts of the world, and thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. McIntyre. Members, any questions to the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you for coming today, and if there's anyone else who would like to provide testimony this
morning please step forward or go out to the lobby and sign up, and we'll, and while you're
thinking about whether you wanna testify or not, we'll go to the District Offices. So we'll start
in Hana, with Dawn, do you have any testifiers this morning?
MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office, and there's no one waiting
to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, and we'll go to Lanai. Denise, do you have any testifiers?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai, and there is no one
waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Denise, and we'll check in with Ella on Molokai?
MS. ALCON: Good afternoon, good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. ALCON: This is Ella Alcon on Molokai, and there is no one here waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, ladies. Is there anyone in the Chambers who would like to
provide testimony at this point? Seeing no one coming forward and no one at the District
Offices, the Chair would like to close public testimony without objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay public testimony is closed.
• .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
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CHAIR WHITE: And Members, without objection, we will.. .the Chair would like to move BF-76
forward so we'll take up BF-122 and then 1, then 76 and then we'll go into the BF-4 and
BF-126.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: No objections. Okay, thank you.

ITEM NO. 122: REAL PROPERTY USE CLASSIFICATIONS FOR PLANNED
DEVELOPMENTS WITH ALLOWED TRANSIENT
VACATION RENTALS (CC 14-247)
CHAIR WHITE: So we will start with BF-122 and for that we have Mr. Rapacz here as well as
Mr. Teruya from the RPA, and Members,. we'll just take a two-minute recess while we pass
things out, let you take a look at them. Recess. ... (gavel)...
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:35 a.m.
9:43 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: ... (gavel)... Okay, Members, we're gonna take an early, early break. Corp. Counsel
as you know, as you can see, the bill for 122 is not signed off by Corp. Counsel. Corp. Counsel
has some adjustments that we'd like to make copies of and pass out. So that's why we're taking
a little more of a break. How much time do you need? Ten minutes? Okay. We'll be in recess
for ten minutes so please be back at five minutes to ten. Recess. . . .(gavel)...
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:43 a.m.
9:59 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: ... (gavel)... Budget and Finance meeting will come back to order. Members, after
some discussions on the, during the recess, I'd like to have Corp. Counsel and Mr. Teruya
provide some comments on the bill. It appears that we need to do a little bit more work on this
that may take a little more time than we have allotted for today. So, Mr. Ueoka, would you
please share your thoughts on this.
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. After reviewing the bill, I guess we would like to work with the
author a little more to set forth the idea of putting this planned development where transient
vacation rentals are permitted, make them subject to the same type of classification as
condominiums. We'd like to put it into Section B of 3.48.305 as opposed to C, but there's needs
to be some wordsmithing to just make sure that in addition to the classification, the reporting and
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investigation that's afforded in Section C will also be allowed for these planned development or
planned developments with transient vacation rentals. So they're not a perfect fit for Section C;
however, we want them to be subject to the same matters as C so we just wanna be able to work
that out, that made any sense to anyone.
AUDIENCE: . . .(laughter)...
MR. UEOKA: . . .(chuckled)... Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Let me, let me see if I can clarify it a little bit. Basically we want to end up with them
being treated similarly to a condo but not calling them a condo so that rather than being taxed at
highest and best use it would be taxed based on the use like condos are. The other issue is that
rather than having them reporting individually that we would ask that the AOAO do the same as
they do in condominium developments where they provide a list to the Department of the uses in
each, in each unit. So, Mr. Couch.
COIJNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And just to let the Members know the reason
this came up is this one property pretty much is a very unique situation where they're built, it
walks like a condominium, it looks like a condominium, but it is not condominium ized, and we
gave them the opportunity to have short-term, I mean transient vacation rentals as what was
planned at the very beginning. And so that went through and went along and then the RPT said
well, you either get homeowners exemption or highest and best use, you don't get, for the people
who are doing long-term rentals, you don't get the Apartment classification that we normally do
with regular condos because this isn't a condo. So that was the intent is to get them to be treated
like a condo even though they aren't officially a condominium property regime. So, you know,
in coming up with the language we passed this by the Department, I have a letter, I passed out
the letter that or it's, has, being passed out now that says, you know, we'd like you to take a look
at this and see if you're okay if this will serve that purpose. We got a letter back saying yeah,
it's fine, just make sure, Division only asks that be made clear in the Code that units subject to
the requirements in Section 19.32.040H shall not be classified as Commercialized Residential
under Maui County Code 3..48.305. So, you know, we're doing, we did our due diligence and
we're coming up and then now there's questions, I'm not sure what's going on here. So -CHAIR WHITE: Well this is the first time we ever had to change anything.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --yeah I know, but we tried to do due diligence in advance. So
anyway, that's the whole, it, story behind this is that. We're just trying to give RPT a tool to treat
this place just like a condominium since they pretty much are except for the fact that they aren't
condominiumized TMKs.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.

-14-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
October 14, 2014

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Just to
to Mr. Couch's concern it wasn't Real Property Tax
who had the concerns with the way the language was worded. It was when I reviewed it, I had
some questions so it, Finance isn't complaining right now, they're, they don't like my
suggestions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, so the common denominator is the lawyer then, okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Teruya, you have comments?
MR. TERUYA: Thank you, Chair, Members. You know, when we first reviewed the bill we realized
what the situation was and we're just trying to work with Administration and the Council to
make it as palatable as possible given the situation. So that's why we responded that way. We
have other concerns but we realize what the, what the time that you're running against so that's
why we did what we did.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, the intent is to defer this so we can have RPT and Corp. Counsel
provide a little bit more input on it. So are there any further questions or points that you would
like to make? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just real quickly I appreciate that RPT and Corp. Counsel, as long as
RPT is fine with what they need that's the whole intent of this is get RPT to be able to allow
long-term renters basically to be charged at the same way they do it with condos. That's the
final outcome so however they work it out is fine with me, thanks.
MR. UEOKA: Chair, with that we're okay with the proposal. For myself I just wanted to point out for
the record that the only thing that we are, would like to let people know is we're still treating
properties differently, the condominiums versus sub-divided parcels. And that's the only thing
we want to point out is there could be similar uses but because it's a condominium it's treated
differently. Because if you actually have the zoning and the rights for Hotel/Resort, they don't
have that option to be treated like a condominium, they must be classified as Hotel/Resorts so I
just wanted to point that out, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran, did you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And the testifier, Ms. Mayo I believe for the
Puamana Association, homeowners association, I don't know if this is a question for Mr. Teruya
or Planning or anyone. But in regards to her comments with the word condominium all
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throughout, what are your comments as to that? I mean I heard your explanation now but in
what way is it a hindrance currently for them or something to that nature.
MR. TERUYA: Thank you. Well first of all, we need to understand that condominium is a form of
ownership, so in Puamana's case they are not, they have not filed a condominium public report.
So they're not a condominium. So right now under the Code without any proposed changes,
they would be treated like sub-divided lots and therefore every unit would be based on its highest
and best use which is Hotel/Resort. The amendment that Corporation Counsel is trying to
incorporate is to say that they're not a condominium, but they will be subject to reporting like the
condominium units. They're not a condominium but they're subject to the requirements of
reporting as outlined in 305C. And that's what we're trying to effectuate here and I think that's
why, we think we need a little bit more time in just trying to craft the language.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions for the Department, Members? If not the without objection, the
Chair will defer.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

ITEM NO. 76: SHORT-TERM RENTAL PROPERTY TAXES

(CC 14-197)

CHAIR WHITE: Okay we'll move on to BF-76. And we've got some things being handed out again.
Okay, Members, this bill is, it's a Bill for an Ordinance to Classify Real Property Used as ShortTerm Rental Homes as Commercial for Tax Evaluation Purposes, and I think it's been well
explained. So with that we'll just open the floor up for discussion, unless you would like to have
the Department make comments or.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Comments, please.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Teruya?
MR. TERUYA: Thank you, Chair. You know, after listening to the testimony and, you know, our
research regarding BF-76, it just seems to be like we're trying to be placing them in a rate that's
what they want. I think as far as from a tax policy standpoint, we need to be classifying based on
use. So I guess I would throw the question out if Commercial was higher than Time Share rate
would you still want to be in the Commercial class? And I'm sure the answer would be no. So I
don't think you just place the short-term renters into, I would say the Commercial classification,
because it's not consistent with what we envision Commercial to be which is business and
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mercantile. So by placing them in Commercial you just mudding the Code because the use is
very different. So if we're trying to get to a rate, whether or not I'd like to add more
classifications, I'd prefer that it not be placed in Commercial. So, you know, I think one of the
options that we've always talked about in the past and there's always the discussion that they,
they're not a hotel, and don't treat them like a hotel. But now you're being, trying to be treated
like a commercial property. So I think at times the discussion at some point for this Committee
is to really decide whether or not the true hotel should be in its own classification so that just the
short-term renters or the less than six months in duration should be its, in its own class. Thank
you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, comments, questions for the Department? Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. So it's my understanding that you basically
would recommend us formulating a new class for the short-term rentals?
MR. TERUYA: I would say that, that is probably the best to move hotel in its, to its own category.
Only because it's very different from short-term rentals. And, you know, your 20-something
hotels, 30 hotels is a big piece both revenue and your employment base, and the short-term
renters are a different market from hotel properties, and then we don't get into the argument of
treating me like a hotel or et cetera and I can see their point. Other counties in Hawaii are, have
it all still in one clump. But we do have a lot of short-term renters as far as properties. We have
22,000 condominiums and a large portion are, you know, short-term rentals. So, you know, it is
something that this body should consider and have the discussion whether or not it should be
something separate or not, and I'm not her to advocate one way or the other. But I think it is a
good discussion topic. So that just the short-term rental properties of, for our sake of less than
180 days are all placed together. And, you know, while we're on the subject and we talk about
simplifying the Code I know, Ms. Baisa always says that we need to simplify the Code. If you
really wanna make it simpler there, we can have recommendations, I mean I think B&Bs right
now are not afforded their home exemption, but at the same time if we kept use with use and
exemptions with exemptions you can still rent and still get your exemption if we really wanted it
that way. So be very clear if you own and occupy then it's not because you're a B&B or you're
not. That you just get your exemption. But classification is really, if you back up, classification
is based on use. You're trying to tax properties that have the similar uses like each other, and
that to me I think would be a big boost for the Code in making it clearer. Because right now
every time we try to like for example, trying to put STRs in Commercial. Now we're just
making the Code that much difficult to understand. Because we're creating too much exceptions
when the Code was really meant to be very simple.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Just a comment, Chair. I tend to agree with that, the Department's
analysis in terms of basing it on the use Commercial. It may be that we are, like he, what he said
mudding the waters, you know, I, if the Department is willing to work with a new classification
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maybe it's something that we should look into. It could be right in the middle ground between
Commercial and the Hotel tax rate. So something to consider. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa? Followed by Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair. It gets muddy for me when I, I mean it all
sounds very good, okay. We've got bed and breakfasts, owner occupied, Commercial
Residential, then we got short-term rentals, then we got hotels. Hotels in my opinion are just
hotels. I mean there's no debate about what that is. I think that what I heard today that probably
confuses us a lot is we also heard today that there are STRs, where the owner lives there. So
we've already penalized the bed and breakfasts by taking away their homeowner exemption. We
take it away from the STRs and then we charge, we wanna charge them, I mean, I'm all in favor
of reducing them and giving some kind of a break. I don't see them as hotels. But again I'm
concerned about this other classification. Because I, I don't know how complicated this Code
can get. Let me ask you this, you're very familiar with our other counties. What kind of codes
do they have, classifications? Do they have as many as we have or less or what do they do?
How have they solved this?
MR. TERUYA: Most of the counties have very similar to us. I think Oahu is probably one that treats it
a lot different than maybe we do. Most counties do, don't double dip in the sense that you get
your home exemption and the homeowner class. Home exemptions are home exemptions, and if
you're doing something then only for the owner then you don't get the double dip of the
homeowner class. So if you're in the homeowner class you must be 100 percent homeowner. So
if you have a house and a cottage, you live in the main house and your dad lives in cottage. Both
must have a home exemption in order to qualify for homeowner. If not you just get the
exemption but you don't get the classification, you're in your underlined zoning. So that's
where Maui's a lot different from than all the rest of the counties. We're very, very generous in
that sense for the homeowner class.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: So if we were to look at another classification, what's your idea of what
that would be? Would it be -MR. TERUYA: I would punt.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I'm sorry... well I think it's important because if we're talking about
between the Commercialized Residential and Commercial, another class well what's in the
middle of that?
MR. TERUYA: I think we would do is we'd provide you guys with the options or some options as to
what to consider. I don't think we would be suggesting any one way or the other. I think for us
we would, if it was our preference we would prefer to keep use with use, and if it's the break that
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the STRs or the B&B owner who lives there we would prefer to amend the ordinance and rather
give them the exemption.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I see, thank you, that's very clear. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: When you say exemption, are you talking about the homeowner's exemption -COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: They live there.
CHAIR WHITE: --but the STRs are not involved with the -COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Some live there.
CHAIR WHITE: --home owners.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: That's what we heard.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's by choice.
CHAIR WHITE: I don't know how many we have, I ... Chair's a little hesitant to try to craft something
with if we have one or two in that situation but.. .Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Teruya, is a lot of this, all these different
classifications especially for the one of a better term like short-term rental, not short-term rental
homes but just short-term rental. Is a lot of this based on the fact that we really can't split the
software or whatever we use can't split if you have a lot and for instance the short-term rental
home, you can say okay, the short-term rental home can be taxed at a rate and then the rest of the
land can be taxed at another rate? Is that where a lot of this comes from?
MR. TERUYA: Yeah, I'm the salesperson but the person who really has to do the dirty work is really
Marcy, so I'll have her explain why...
MS. MARTIN: So in addition to...
CHAIR WHITE: If you could just identify yourself for the record.
MS. MARTIN: I'm Marcy Martin, the Property Technical Officer, at the Real Property Assessment
Division. In addition to classifying properties, we value properties, and we do it in a systematic
approach where we put large amounts of data into the computer, calibrate it, and spit out values.
So to do that we have lots of programs and lots of reports that we use, and so if the buildings
were in one class and land was in another class those programs and reports wouldn't work.
Another problem with that is that it violates the principle of consistent use. The building always
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determines the highest and best use. So the land and building go together. So that's why the
programs are designed that the land and building move together in the same class.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That I understand that but doesn't, at least on the website there is a land
value and a home value, and a tax on each one of them. So it sounds like they're separated
already.
MS. MARTIN: We do allocate it, but again when we value properties, if you think about when a
property sells, when it has a building on it, it doesn't sell with a land value and a building value.
It sells as a, you know, with one sale price and there's no allocations so our programs really
aren't designed to churn out numbers in two different models.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay and is that a standard nationwide or do they have the, I mean do
other places have the ability to do that?
MS. MARTIN: It's based on an international appraisal standard of consistent use where the building
drives the use of the property.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, and then when we talk about, when you talk about use, it seems
like, that you guys have a little bit broader sense of the word use versus and again we're in the
short-term rental issue. We're in the the short-term rental home versus a B&B, versus transient
vacation rental condo, all and then a hotel, all have short-term rental capabilities. But each one
of them are a different type of use. For instance, short-term rental home can't have a restaurant
in it, typically. A hotel can have a restaurant, a retail store, what else can you have... some things
that, but they can't have kitchens. Okay but a condo can have kitchens, I mean there's a whole
bunch of different things but they all do less than six months rental. So and I understand where
you're coming from, hey, they're all doing less than six months rental, put 'em all in the same
category. But the uses are different enough at least in my mind and I think in this body's mind
so far, that they are classified differently. So how would we fix that so it's okay for your
software and okay for your Department to be able to say okay, this is this kind of use, this is this
kind of use and be a little less encompassing?
MS. MARTIN: That is an excellent point that you just brought up. And so, I'm using the word use in
two different ways. When we talk about the STRH properties, we are valuing them as
single-family residential properties in the single-family residential model. So when they go
through the evaluation engine, they're in a group of properties that have a house and land. When
condominiums go through the evaluation engine, they go through the engine as a condo. But that
is tied to the class between land and building in the allocation procedure. So while we would
classify condos after the fact as Apartment, Hotel, while it goes through the evaluation engine,
the land and building are classified together and same with single-family homes and for
commercial properties.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But I ... that's half the question. The other half was how do we... how
would, what would, is the best way to help you guys separate the different uses? Because they
are in a little bit more of a detail, different uses other than just less than six months. Is that -CHAIR WHITE: If! can help out a little bit -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --I'm not sure that uses is the proper term. Because I think that what makes the STRs
different is because we've crafted a permit process that they have to go through. And that
process, and during that process because they're in residential areas, we've placed significant
restrictions on them and we, and limitations on how they can operate, and as has been stated a
number of times, you can't sell your STR home as an STR because the license doesn't, is not
transferable. So there's all kinds of things that change the actual benefit. So while if you're
looking at it as a short-term rental that's comparable, but the rules of engagement are very
different. If I own a condo I can sell it tomorrow with the ability to rent it out on a short-term
basis. If I own a county, a condo I don't have to pay to have insurance to cover the County of
Maui. I don't have to pay a permit fee. There's lots of things that we've done because they're in
a residential area that don't apply to a condo, and don't apply to a hotel. And I think that's really
the issue we're discussing here today. The Chair doesn't have a real concern about whether we
put them in Commercial or in their own category. Just then, I guess from our perspective,
Commercial's there, it's pretty easy to just simply add 'em. I can understand the, I can
understand Mr. Teruya's concern about not mudding up Commercial. Like you, I'm having a
hard time understanding why we can't do the original thought of land as one and building as the
other. Because, you know, in a condominium they go through the machine but in the end they're
either apartment or they're hotel or they're homeowners. And if there's homeowners we apply
the discount. So.. .the challenge here is we in wishing to create the ability for people to engage
in short-term rentals of their, of homes, we've created a very different.. .it's not a different use.
It's just a different way of being able to use it. So.. .anyway that's my two cents.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair, for want of anything better, I can support the recommendation of
Commercial. You know, I've listened to the testimony and not this testimony today but I've
been listening to testimony about this whole subject for eight years and it,] it's really kinda sad
when think about it that many of these people have gone through so much to get to, to where
they are in terms of getting the permit and you're finally making it happen, and then you hear the
financial crisis that many of 'em are in. I mean some are crisis, I had the opportunity to visit
with a couple of ladies yesterday during lunch and it's really sad. A lot of these people on the
verge of losing these properties and it's because of another thing that we're gonna be discussing
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here this week and that's the issue of the illegal vacation rentals. Ijust cannot put another nail in
the coffin, and I think that for us to able to do something in short term, then I can support this.
Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I agree with Chair Baisa, you know, at this point it appears that
we're punishing the people who are trying to do the right thing. So while this may be a quick
fix, this still goes to the bigger picture that we need to really see what, about overhauling the
whole system. But that's a whole different can of worms.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: We don't wanna bring that up.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I mean we can't do it by December 31st, I don't think. But I'm, I
support your recommendation, Mr. Chair -CHAIR WHITE: Well, I haven't made one -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --and while I understand, well. I'm sorry the -CHAIR WHITE: The bill that's written -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --what's the bill, yeah. I do appreciate that the issues that the
Department has to go through and that's why hopefully we can work on this, whoever can work
on this. . . in the big picture. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. I haven't been here throughout all the debates
and long discussions with short-term rentals and B&Bs; however, I have to question why we
would go with the Commercial tax classification. I see Commercial as something entirely
different, you're actually doing business whether it's to sell or what have you as opposed to
some sort of rental for your visitor or what have you. Also wonder too with the type of buildings
that are on this for the short-term rental,. what sort of assessed values does it have for the real
property tax people as well as the land that it's built on. So, often we're placed at our real
property tax base on the assessed values. So I think that's what's gotta take into consideration,
and yes, I believe they have testified some of the challenges. But so do, the home, regular
homeowners and I think if, I would like to listen to the recommendation and go into more detail
when it comes for us to maybe have a separate kind of tax classification. If it means just putting
hotel and resorts one classification, and does it mean that the short-term rentals have a separate
classification, will that make it easier for us to collect the revenues that we need so?
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CHAIR WHITE: Well, it's my understanding that the, that proposal would entail placing the STR
homes in the same category as the condominiums, and it might be that, you know, they're not
similar.. .they're similar in the fact that they, they're both short-term rentals. But they're not
similar in the, in the benefits and restrictions. You know, to rent out a condo you don't have to
gonna through anything, you're permitted outright, and you don't have to take the time and
money to go through a permitting process so. Anything further, Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, you know, it was really hard for me to
swallow B&Bs and now the STRs and TVRs. Because residential is residential, and personally I
feel this has really changed the intent and use of the zoning and what have you that, you know,
people bought a home to have, to keep it residential. So I'm understanding that people wanna
supplement and create more income and all of this stuff. So fine here we are, and, you know,
I'm looking over Mr. Hokama's handout that he had given all of us and his concerns and issues.
And I'm, you know, I think he has some good points. I'm not sure if anyone if, especially
Department has had a chance to look at these comments of his and, so he has the same take that
it should not be in Commercial and I think Ms. Crivello, touched on upon it also where it's
Commercial is, you know, your business-type entities being commercial, selling merchandise,
and what have you. This is more in the sense of the transient vacation where your, it's a rental of
a room per Se. Maybe it's a house, you know, a cottage or ohana unit or whatever. But it's still a
type of transient use versus it's a warehouse where you're selling carpet out of. I mean that's
commercial. This is, where is the comparison there? And so I, this definitely has never quite set
well a whole lot with me. But because we're trying to be equitable and tax and, you know, look
at taxation it's getting that much more muddy, it's getting that much more complicated in this
sense. And I'm just curious if these numbers are correct where we currently have 113 properties
as STRs, permitted STRs versus 10,000 Residential properties in the Hotel/Resort classes? Is
what I'm looking at these numbers from Mr. Hokama's handout. If or MR. TERUYA: That's pretty accurate actually.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --is that Mr. Teruya? One thirteen it says for STR permitted
properties and so -CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Teruya is nodding his head.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --oh okay, yes. And 10,000-plus residential properties at
Hotel/Resort classifications.
MR. TERUYA: Yeah, that's pretty accurate.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is that right, yes.
MR. TERUYA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So I guess in a sense targeting just the a hand a very small
part of this community so it's anyways, Chair. Yeah, it's there's a lot of complications here but
it's, I understand Mr. Teruya's point in regards to RPT taxation purposes that it's about the use, a
classification is the use and this is where B&B, STRs, transient, hotels versus condos, all that
stuff is just really getting to be very muddied, and we're trying to blend it and make it equal, and
I think there's some distinguishing factors between each use. So if a new classification is in
order then I know we don't want to but I'm kind of looking towards that.
CHAIR WHITE: Well I think a new classification is an option. I think...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And while there's right now only 113 that have
STRH permits, there's estimates out there there's a large number into the four digits and the
whole idea is to get these guys permitted. And we, as Ms. Baisa says we will be discussing that
on Thursday on the enforcement issue. But once we get everything in sync and working there's
gonna be over certainly over 1,000 of these, potentially, over 1,000 of these units. So it's not a
small amount. We, I mean we do have a small amount right now for the B&Bs, under 100 and
that was a classification that was done because of the whole homeowners exemption issue. So it,
you know, it's.. .it's muddy at best and so right now the fix I think would be the Commercial
because Commercial talks about, I mean there is no definition of Commercial except for in
condominium and it talks about doing a business so essentially a short-term rental could be
considered a business so. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I think the challenge is that in addition to the differences that I've stated earlier
we are also in a position where we've placed the folks that have come forward -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: --and gone through the process of getting a permit in a somewhat precarious position,
because we haven't been enforcing the rules on those that are illegal, and that's creating a whole
another set of problems with long-term rentals as well as impacting the folks that have been
straight-forward and honest with the permitting process. Ms. Baisa, did you?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I had already stated my position but I'm listening to all of the
conversation about mud and being mixed up and all this stuff. I think we're already muddy and
mixed up and it's just, you know, hard to deal with but let me ask a question of RPT. How is
Kaahumanu Center classified?
MR. TERUYA: I don't think we have an answer for you right now but it's probably Industrial or
Commercial.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: My understanding is it's Industrial. And I'm sorry you talk about selling
stuff there's a lot of selling going on over there so, you know we got messy and I think this is the
best answer we've got for short-term. So I'm gonna stick to my recommendation.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thanks, Chair. Sounds like we're going done the line. On the, well,
initially after listening to RPT and it does make sense to work with the, with the Division and
their recommendation is a new classification or they would be more inclined for a new
classification. I think that because of the ultimate goal here is to get everyone permitted and the
fact that it is difficult process to get permitted they should have a lesser tax rate for, as opposed
to Commercial. So if we make a new classification, I would propose it would be less than the
Commercial rate. In addition to that, we're talking about a very insignificant impact on taxes
currently 113 STRs out there. How much revenue are you gonna actually, you know, obtain
from 113? And if we look at the flip side of it, okay later on down the line when we get all of
them permitted we're gonna have a significant increase down the line. So we're gonna need to
be flexible enough for to change or at least move or react to that increase. By having a separate
classification we can do so without affecting the other people in Commercial. So that's my
rational I just formulated that on the floor this instant so... enough said, that's where I stand.
Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And I, Mr. Baz...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, I had a question?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: How long would it take, I'm sorry, Chair. How long would it take to
formulate a new classification and are we talking months, are we talking -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Years.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --because it sounds as though as time is of the essence.
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CHAIR WHITE: Well I think what Mr. Baz was gonna share with us is that we, if we create a new
classification today, we also have, we also have to put in ... they need, would need to give us a
budget amendment to identify a rate for that class. That, Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Maybe Mr. Teruya, can explain a little bit better, but from my understanding the
classification needs to be created prior to the assessment being sent out, and then a classification,
excuse me a rate would then have to be set for that new classification. So it takes a significant
period of time and there's some deadlines as far as they're concerned. I was gonna answer
Mr. Guzman's question about how much dollar we're talking about.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right.
MR. BAZ: For the 113 units that are currently permitted if they're moved from Hotel to Commercial it
would mean a reduction in revenue of $600,000 for the County.
CHAIR WHITE: That's 600,000 they didn't have last year. Right.
MR. BAZ: Before they got their permit, correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Right 'cause they were at Residential. So in the long term it's an increase from
Residential rate to Commercial rate if that, if that was awarded. Mr. Teruya, maybe you can
share with us the, if we were to establish a new class or a new classification,, what kind of
challenges or time frame are we looking at?
MR. TERUYA: Well to create the class is not difficult for us, it's just a matter of putting all those
properties into that class which is still not much time. I mean it's very easy for us. I will share
that I still would prefer a new class even though I don't wanna expand classes. I would prefer a
new class over putting them in Commercial. We, our data also is part of data sharing with
DOTAX, with State of Hawaii. So we provide them all the properties, the Commercial
properties to them which they would probably need to filter out whatever STRHs we put in there
or et cetera. So there is, that's the reason for some of my concern is that we do data share with
the State of Hawaii at currently, and for those reasons it's very difficult to pull out STRs cause
we don't Code them any different with other than it's called whatever classification. So that is
my preference. I do wanna state at least that in other municipalities I don't think they have this
issues, because a lot of municipalities just have like Hotel, Commercial, and Residential. And a
lot of times people only have one rate. So we're not, they don't get into these discussions
because there's no difference. So that is something to consider and that's the reason for
contracting. But at the same time when you contract and you put everybody in one class you
don't have the ability to separately tax. So also to the point of Kaahumanu Shopping Center, the
zoning is Industrial and that's the reason why the classification and commercial is an allowable
use in the industrial zoning so that's the reason why, thanks.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: You see the mess. It is a mess.
CHAIR WHITE: Did it answer all your concerns, Mr. Guzman? Mr. Carroll, any thoughts?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No, my concerns have already been brought up, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further thoughts from you, the rest of you? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm still supportive of the bill. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Are you ready for a recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Recommendation.
CHAIR WHITE: The Chair's recommendation is to recommend passage of the proposed bill on first
reading and the filing of County Communication 14-197; in addition to allowing Staff to make
technical and nonsubstantive revisions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So moved, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Second.
CHAIR WHITE: It's been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa to pass the bill as read earlier.
Further discussion, Members? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yes. I just want to say one more thing before we call for the vote on this
and everybody knows where I stand but I'm also intrigued, by Member Guzman's proposal and I
do like the idea that if we could create and we had the time to get a new classification going that
maybe something even less than Commercial would be better between a Commercial-Residential
and Commercial, that would be the ideal, but you know we seem to be kind of pushed for time
here to make a decision, and I am concerned, very, very concerned about this non-permitting
going on. And if taxes are a big issue 'cause people are afraid they're gonna be classified as
Hotels, we need to get this done because we gotta deal with this illegal vacation rental problem.
Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: I just got a timeout signal from Corp. Counsel so I ... we'll take a short recess. How
much.. .okay, well, take a recess at the call of the Chair. . . .(gavel)...
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:48 a.m.
11:03 a.m.
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CHAIR WHITE: ... (gavel)... The Budget and Finance meeting will come back to order, and the Chair
apologizes for not having given departments adequate time to discuss... during the recess I have a
number of items that have come up that I think we need to tighten up on the bill, actually a
couple, and. . .so rather than moving forward the Chair would ask that the maker of the motion
withdraw his motion -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --for the purposes of deferring this one more time so that we can bring it back next
time, tighten up.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I withdraw my motion.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. And without objection, the Chair would like to defer this measure.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

ITEM NO. 126: AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET: COUNTY
SERVICE CENTER PROJECT (MAUI BUSINESS PARK
PHASE IL) (CC 14-246)
ITEM NO. 4(1): FISCAL YEAR QUARTERLY REPORT (Fiscal Year 2014)
(CC 14-135)

CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. And we are onto Item BF-4(l) and Mr. Baz come forward and Mr.
Regan. And Members, the Chair's interest is to discuss Item 4 and Item 126 in the ... at the same
time. So without objection, we'll call up both at the same time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Nope, no objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And Staff is passing out... Mr. Regan, we are gonna discuss all of it at
the same time if you don't mind. You don't have this in, you don't need the screen or anything,
okay. Okay well, Mr. Regan, thank you for this presentation, if you wouldn't mind walking us
through this, that would be great since is the first details we've gotten on the plans.
MR. REGAN: Certainly, Chair. Good morning, Members. Keith Regan, Managing Director for the
County. I'm here to discuss this item regarding the Maui Business Park Phase II Service Center
Proposal. Before you, you have a presentation that we put together to brief you on where we are
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with regards to, you know, moving forward with this project, we did send down the budget
amendment which is before you folks purely for discussion so this will help you to understand
where we are with regards to the budget amendment. If you turn to or you look at slide number
two this is just basically giving you some background information on where we are. As you can
see, the service center lease is anticipated to run out at the end of 2016. But the land owner has
agreed to provide us a one-year extension to the end of 2017. The current size of the facility of
the Real Property Tax and DMV Service Center is a little over 17,000 square feet at the Maui
Mall, and the annual lease rents that we're paying currently at the Maui Mall is a little bit under
500,000. And of course, you know, that we've thank you for acquiring the land at the Business
Park Phase II, for the service center operation and of course we would like to be in construction
and, you know, finalize construction prior to the end of the lease. But we understand with, you
know, schedules it may be difficult to meet that. But we anticipate that we can get this facility
constructed by the end of 2017 at the latest. Moving on to slide number three, just some
background information about the Business Park property itself. I'm not gonna go through this
with you. This is something you've discussed previously. But it is 4.101 acres total in size.
Slide number four just give you some background about the building that we're in here. This
particular building was constructed in 1972, cost us about $10 million to construct. There's
about 77,000 square feet here, you know, and basing on the average lease rents of about $3.08 a
square foot currently for the similar type facility, we're actually saving ourselves about $239,000
a month or 2.8 million in rent per year by having our own facility. Just wanna kinda give you
some back ground on, you know, why it's important that we look at creating these types of assets
so that we can move away from leasing. Slide number five is just some additional facts. This is
more global in terms of where we're doing, where we are with our current leases Countywide.
We lease currently about 88,000 square feet of space in central Maui, and we're spending about
$3.2 million annually on lease rents. We're very fortunate that the County has been experiencing
extremely low interest rates on our bond sales as you can see and I know we've talked about this
I think in the past. The most recent sale came in at about 2.63 percent, which was pretty amazing
for us. Of course, you know, this, the leasing does not create an asset for the, for future
generations and constructing the facility would. Moving on to slide six, just wanna kinda brief
you on the scenarios that we ran through in, you know, looking at the facility for this particular
property. Our management team which is made up of a number of a number of civil engineers
looked at the different possibilities, different scenarios. They met with as well as myself, met
with internal stakeholders, different departments that may possibly be sited there if there were
other departments in addition to Real Property Tax and DMV, I'm sorry... in addition to Finance
which would include the Divisions of Real Property Tax and DMV. And of course, you know,
we're constantly looking for input from you folks, the decision makers on this to give us some
direction and policy so that we can move forward. Slide number seven. This is the first scenario
that we looked at and this one essentially is, you know, building and constructing a facility that
only met the needs of the DMV. . . I'm sorry, the DMV and Real Property Tax Divisions. So
currently the Divisions are leasing as I said about 7, a little over 17,000 square feet. The facility
size that we looked at which would allow for some expansion and growth over time is about
24,000 square feet. We came up with that number after meeting with the Department of Finance
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and the DMV and Real Property Tax folks to look at projections on where they're gonna be and
what they're gonna need. The estimated total project cost for this particular size facility is about
11.3 million. The estimated annual debt service based on a 3 percent interest rate we, we're a
little bit conservative, you know, because we don't know that we're always gonna get the 2.63
percent. But we use a 3 percent rate, brought us in with a annual debt service of about $760,000
per year, and of course I mentioned this earlier our current lease cost are a little bit less than
500,000. When we look at the projections, we estimate that we would be at a point where our
debt service equals our lease costs in about 151/2 years. So essentially in 15Y2 years the debt
service amount and the lease rent cost would be equal to each other. And that's an
approximation that's based on our best information that we have at this point in time. The slide
number eight, scenario two. We expanded our scope and we looked at well, what if we were to
include other operations into the facility. How does that change the numbers? Does it make it
worse, does it make it better, is it something that, you know we should explore? And so you can
see from here that we did look at including Department of Housing and Human Concerns, the
DSA inspectors which are currently I think on Lono, is that right, on Lono Ave. in a rented
facility there, and then also to include some additional training space. By training space that
could be utilized by the Departments, it could be utilized by our IT folks to be able to do
computer training. It could be a very versatile space, you know, there at the facility. But looking
at about 600 square feet of space specifically for training. With all of those particular facilities,
the total space that's being leased is about 42, little over 42,000 square feet. We're proposing a
size facility of about 45,000 square feet for this, and the estimated total project cost little bit over
$20 million, and your debt service for a facility of this size is estimated at about 1.34 million,
and the current lease cost that we're experiencing is 1.308 million. We estimate that the lease
and debt service would be at equilibrium after about three years and that's again approximation.
The third scenario that we explored was including or adding on the Office of Economic
Development, and their operations are currently at One Main Plaza, and if we were to put them
into the space the total current space leased by these operations is almost 47,000 square feet.
We're proposing a facility size of about 50,000 square feet. A facility of this size we're
estimating would cost approximately 22.472 million which would lead us to an annual debt
service of a little bit over 1.5 million, and if you look at the current lease costs of these
operations that we listed out here, it's at 1.488, it's almost on par with the debt service. Which,
you know, brings us to the next point which is that the estimate, the estimated time that our lease,
rents, and debt service would be at equilibrium is in about 1.5 years based on our projections. So
just to recap, slide ten recaps everything that I just talked about, I no need, don't think I need to
go through these specifically. But you can see that we just put them all in front of you so that
you can kinda see and compare the different scenarios that we ran through for purposes of this
discussion this morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you.
MR. REGAN: Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions on the presentation? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Very interesting numbers, Mr. Regan, thank
you for presenting them. The question I have is typically on scenario two and scenario three.
What affect would those scenarios have on the proposed building that might be, the proposed
building here at the County facility? That, are there Departments that were gonna go into that
facility and now you're thinking of moving 'em into this new facility?
MR. REGAN: Thank you for the question. We don't anticipate that what you have here in front of you
is gonna change the facility that we're proposing at the site next door here. I hope that answers
your question.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So none of these Departments were gonna go in to the site next door?
MR. REGAN: So, you know, at this point we haven't, you know, really mapped out all the departments,
right, we've I think we've talked about this in the past. What we've done is we looked at the
total space that we need to meet the needs of the County in this facility, in this area. And so, you
know, based on our projections we do not believe that that's gonna impact the size of the facility
that we're proposing next door.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And so what is, what size are you proposing?
MR. REGAN: Oh so but really quick, I'm sorry, Chair if I may.
CHAIR WHITE: No, go head.
MR. REGAN: You know, we've been before you in the past talking about a second phase, right, to the
campus improvement projects, right, which would include a facility over here. We would not
need that second phase if we were to go with scenario three. So that's, that's essentially the
tradeoff, right, for that, sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: So if you could clarify for us what, what size facility are you planning on the Old
Wailuku Post Office site? Is it the 61,000 square feet?
MR. REGAN: Yes, that's correct, sir. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And, Members, other questions? On each of the scenarios where you say or
you list the estimated annual debt service is that in the project cost with the land cost or is that
just the project cost itself excluding the land?
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MR. REGAN: That's correct, it excludes the land.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so since we're, since we've bought the, bought the land, how does the debt
service work out in comparison if we add the retirement of the debt service on the land?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: I believe it would, I mean it would be guessing right now but around $700.000 additional
that service for the land costs.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, in each of the scenarios?
MR. REGAN: Yeah, correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Yeah, that doesn't diminish the need for us to create the space.
MR. REGAN: Chair, if I could just -CHAIR WHITE: Go head.
MR. REGAN: --explain why we excluded the land. Primarily because the facility has a life span, right
so.. .the facility, you know, we anticipate would have maybe a 50 or 75 year life span, right, I
mean we have to be, we have to think about that. Because even this facility that we're in today
has a life span. I mean at some point in time this building will need to be replaced. And so but
the land on the other hand, it's with us forever, you know, it's an asset that we have. It's never
going to be diminished so we just felt that because it's a different type of asset that we would
exclude it from these calculations. So that's why that's not in there, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I can see, well and it also makes the options a little easier to compare, but the
Committee needs to remember that we've got a significant payment to make on the land each
year. Okay, so on the, I guess the Chair's concern is that we have a need for 88,000 square feet
that's currently being rented. I believe that earlier figure was in the neighborhood of 85. What is
your projection as to what the total space needs will be in the next ten years or so? In other
words, if we got 88 now that's in leased space what are we gonna need to have in order to
accommodate our I'm not sure I wanna say growth because I'm not --crazy about that but...
MR. REGAN: I understand you question, Chair. We do have those calculations. I just don't have them
with me here this morning -CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
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MR. REGAN: --but we can get that to you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. And then the other question is if we're moving ahead with the Old
Wailuku Post Office site with 61,000 square feet, if we take that away from the 88,000 we're
looking at about, we're looking closer to the 27,000 square foot option. And my recollection is
that the Department of Housing and Human concerns was a part of that calculation in the Old
Wailuku Post Office site so.. .and then in the scenarios that you provided us earlier.., in both
scenarios the scope of the Old Wailuku Post Office was basically cut in about half. So you've
now reversed that to going back to the full 61,000 square feet?
MR. REGAN: Well we, I mean just for clarification in terms of the project itself for the site next door,
we have just maintained where we, you know, what we had shared with the Council when we
went forward with this project. So we haven't changed the scope of anything with regards to
size of the project next door, and we've taken those things into consideration as we've gone
through these scenarios, including the size obviously of the space and the needs, projected needs
going forward. Ijust don't have the figures in front of me to be able to provide you that detail.
CHAIR WHITE: No that's fine ... but with respect to the three options if we're doing 100 and, if we're
doing 61,000 square feet across the street here which of these options is the one that's, that most
closely fits our needs?
MR. REGAN: I'm gonna ask my CIP Coordinator to come down here and discuss that -CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
MR. REGAN: --thank you.
MS. TAOMOTO: Chair, can you repeat the question?
CHAIR WHITE: Well the amount of space that we need to accommodate that's currently in leased
offices is I believe from today's figure about 88,000 square feet. If your current plan is to
proceed with the construction of the Old Wailuku Post Office at 61,000 then that leaves us
roughly 27,000 square feet. So which one of these options do you feel is the most appropriate
one for us to be looking at it this point? We have one at 50,000, one at 45,000, and one at 24, the
24 would seem to be a little short if we're trying to accommodate the entire 88,000.
MS. TAOMOTO: What we recommended to the Managing Director is a scenario three. Because when
we considered the master plan at the Kalana Maui it did not include DMVIRPT in that for
various reasons which included traffic and I think we discussed that before. So in order like if
you look at scenario three so that the best scenario is where the lease equals the debt service at
one and half years, and because of that we proposed Housing, DSA inspectors, and OED which
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are in lease spaces, and with the only Department here, the only Departments here that were
considered to be potential tenants in the new
building next door was Housing and OED.
But would, I just wanna refresh everybody's memory when we did the master plan, Planning was
not in One Main Plaza in a lease base entirely, they were in Kalana Pakui. Since the master plan
was completed, Planning has, is in 100 percent lease space. So I think if you recall our master
plan, we initially proposed housing to go into the new building and now we would, if this goes,
you approve scenario three, we would highly consider Planning to take their spot and get them
out of their lease at One Main Plaza.
CHAIR WHITE: Maybe you can explain to the Committee the difference between the 88,000 and what
you're proposing, because my math says that if we're building a 50,000 square feet or square
foot building on top of a $61,000, 61,000 square foot building next door that's a 110,000 or
about 23,000 square feet more than the space we're leasing throughout central Maui unless
there's something I'm missing.
MS. TAOMOTO: When we master planned the building next door, it was not just to accommodate
departments in lease space but also to try to relieve some of the departments currently in this
building and it includes Council members, Staff spaces, Council Services, County Clerk, and all
the Executive Branch departments in this building who are cramped. So that's why when you
look at the master plan building next door, it's 88,000, you can't just compare it with leases, you
have to look at the inefficiency or the deficiency of spaces that we currently have in this building
of all nine floors. So that's why it's not really being compared to the leased 88,000 number
you're referring to.
CHAIR WHITE: I think it might be helpful for the Committee to understand where things are likely to
go. 'Cause what you're asking for in the way of design money is 1.6 million, and yet we don't
really have a sense of what, which of these options that fee applies to. Are you suggesting that it
applies to the, to scenario three?
MR. REGAN: It does, sir. It applies to scenario three.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay 'cause when it was sent down we had no details on what the recommendation
was gonna be, so. Members, questions? Mr. Carroll, questions? Bob, questions? Okay,
Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not at this time.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, this one handout, the two-page hand out this is from you?
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And these are your comments and your personal and your
scenarios -CHAIR WHITE: No, actually these, no, no, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --or comments to the scenarios?
CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry I should of explained that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Please.
CHAIR WHITE: The handout that you have is the development scenarios that were presented to us by
the Administration in June, and that's why my question about the Old Wailuku Post Office site.
Because both of the, both the recommendations or both scenarios presented back in June
included reducing the scope of the Old Wailuku Post Office site to roughly half of what, what we
approved the design funds for back in November of last year. So that's why I brought up the
question because they were suggesting that the Old Wailuku Post Office site would either be
reduced in scope by approximately half, or it would be turned over to or not turned over to but
used for the Legislative Branch offices or for a third scenario was to construct offices for
nonprofits on that site. The fourth scenario, I believe was to sell it or lease it to someone else to
develop, and the last option was to leave it as a parking lot until a long-term strategy could be
developed. So the Chair's concern is that I thought we had a long-term strategy when we
approved the design money back in November of 2013. So I'm happy to hear that they're
moving ahead with it as outlined back in November.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right, okay, thank...
CHAIR WHITE: But that was the reason for handing that out because it was, there was bit of a
discrepancy in the approach, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay thank you, just wanted clarification on that, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: So we've yeah we've got that clarified now.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Not so much a question but I like the idea of this scenario three. I'm
into getting the most while we're at it. We're gonna grow, we never seem to have enough room.
It's just so amazing, even in your own house, you know, you build a new house and you have all
this room and before you know it you have no room, and we're gonna grow, this County is
definitely gonna grow, and I like the idea of the lease equaling the debt service after one and a
half years. So I like the idea Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. So I'm not sure what your intent is for today but
eventually are we going to be voting on the scenarios or is just this, or is this an explanation?
CHAIR WHITE: We will be voting on a budget amendment -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --to provide them with the design monies to -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --to move ahead with which ever scenario, and then before construction they'll have
to come back to us and get the construction funds approved.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you. So are you asking for comments on the different
scenarios or?
CHAIR WHITE: Whatever, it's COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --wide open.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, I guess I need more time to study it but on its face scenario
three looks good. It's just on its face but no commitments.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, what I would like to recommend that we ask for is if we are to move ahead with
scenario three and the Old Wailuku Post Office that's 61,000 square feet, what are the
recommended changes, what's the reduction in lease space? Because when we approved the Old
Wailuku Post Office, my recollection is that the differential in the first year between the debt
service and the lease rents was I think we were, I think it was a differential of about a $100,000.
In the second phase on Kaohu Street which you're now saying and I think appropriately so we
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would move down to the service center site, the differential was I think we short, I think the lease
rents we were saving was about $600,000 short of the proposed debt service. So the Chair would
appreciate if you can put together the same kind of comparison you did for us last time. Who
would be going into the Old Wailuku Post Office site, and who would be going down to the
service center site, and give us a comparison of the lease rents and debt service for each of the
buildings. If that's something we can have by our next meeting that would be very helpful.
MR. REGAN: Based on scenario three, Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: I believe yeah, I think that's.. .well, maybe since you guys have all the numbers
reasonably well put together, the Chair's feeling is the scenario one is probably gonna be
inadequate and so if you can do it with both actually the difference in the size of the two scenario
one, or scenarios two and three is pretty minimal so let's just go with scenario three. And we are
interested in moving ahead on this and so if you can get this to us several days before our next
scheduled meeting that would be very much appreciated.
MR. REGAN: Certainly, we'll get Staff working on it this week.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Members, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. You know a couple comments were made that I
want to expand upon. You know we've done the Maui Island Plan with projected growth to the
County population to be 250,000 in 2030 I believe so while I'm with you and I hate to see the
government grow just because of the population and that's only to 2030. These buildings are
scheduled to last 50, 70 years so I'm assuming that 70 years from now people are gonna be
saying why in the heck didn't they build even bigger, so I think scenario three seems to be the
most prudent with the existing plan for the across the street, too, as much as I am...
CHAIR WHITE: I must caution you remember what the electric bill is for the Police station -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh yeah, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --and the landscaping bill and all these things -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh yeah all understood.
CHAIR WHITE: --a!l add up.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other comments or concerns, Members? Okay, anything else, Staff? Okay.
With that we will adjourn this meeting and we'll look forward to the...
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MS. BOUTHILLIER: Mr. Chair, are you going to defer the two items?
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You gotta defer.
MS. BOUTHILLIER: Are you going to defer the two items?
CHAIR WHITE: Yep. So we'll defer, without objection, we'll defer both items.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you all very much and we'll look forward to the responses from the
Administration and thank you for being here today. We're adjourned.. (gavel)...
.

ADJOURN:

11:35 &m.
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